Captain Brien Branch 201 – Essex

ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION

103 Talbot Street North

Essex, Ontario  N8M 2C3

519-776-8247

EMAIL:  essex201@cogeco.ca

Editor – Bev Neels
NEWS BULLETIN

January 2020
[image: image14.png]



[image: image1.png]happy
new year
B A



  
Branch 201 Executive for 2019-2020
          President –  Erroll Caza                               Past President –  Dan Gray
          1st Vice President– Dave Renaud
            2nd Vice President –  Chris Libby
          Secretary – Craig Chartier
            Treasurer – Nicole Gray 
          Sgt. at Arms – Yvon Perron                      Branch Padre – Rev. Kim Gilliland    
          Executive Members  
           Dave Chauvin, Kim Gilliland, Rick Watson, Jim Cosgrove, Linda Higgins, Jim Nevin  

Executive Meetings are the first Wednesday of each month at 7:00 pm  
General Meetings are the second Wednesday of each month at 7:30 pm with the exception of July and August (no General Meetings for the summer)
                                                        Committee Chairmen
Poppy/Bar – Erroll Caza
Honors & Awards, Youth Ed, Liaison to Ladies Aux. – Craig Chartier

Bursary, Leadership & Development – Chris Libby

Sports and Canteen – Rick Watson

Pro/Social – Jim Cosgrove

Property and Legion Week – Dave Renaud

Veterans Service Officer and Hospital Coord. – Dave Chauvin

Membership and Branch Regulations – Jim Nevin

Liaison Colour Party – Yvon Perron

Sick and Visiting – Kim Gilliland

Ways and Means, Nursing Homes – Linda Higgins

Bulletin – Bev Neels
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Ladies Auxiliary Executive 2019-2020
President- Patti Hayes                        Past President- Edith Kettles

1st Vice President- Linda Higgins      2nd Vice President- Luanne Copat

Secretary-Christine Hayes                 Treasurer-Cheryl Allan

Sgt. At Arms-Sandy Moyes

Executive Members

Betty McManus

Wendy Cunningham

Theresa Hayes
Gail Carreira

Ruth Martin

Committee Chairs

Publicity-Wendy Cunningham

Membership-Edith Kettels

Sick & Visiting, Veterans-Linda Higgins

Sports, Friday Night Draws-Sandy Moyes

Attendance-Sandy Moyes

Wednesday Draws-Betty McManus

Social- Luanne Copat and Theresa Hayes
Banquets- Gail Carreira 

Funeral Luncheon for the legion-Ruth Martin
Ladies Auxiliary meets on the 2nd Thursday of every month at 7:30 p.m.
From the Branch President:  



______________
Happy New Year Comrades.  A New Year is upon us and by the time you get to read this, if not published early; most everyone has already successfully broken their respective New Year’s resolutions and can now continue on their normal ways.  Smokers are no longer cranky and others who are listening to those who were on self-imposed fasts, smoking cessations and the like no longer have to hear complaints and regrets of missing this and that.  I’m not partaking in any particular resolution except not failing at something and thus I’ve had a pretty successful year.  That will change in the short term, hopefully in a minor instance. My hope and desire from a Legion perspective is that this New Year meets the success we as a collective achieved last year.  This is not a farfetched goal on my part knowing how active and participative our members are and will hopefully continue to be. 
As of this time we are still pursuing to obtain the necessary bids from contractors with respect to removing and replacing our parking lot at the end of March, early April.  Comrade Dave Renaud is actively trying to obtain these quotes which is proving more challenging than anticipated.  I know that Dave will do his utmost to ensure that this whole process will run as smooth as possible.  In order to do that he will require the utmost support from all Comrades by their participation in the process.  Insights and concerns provided during upcoming General meetings in Jan, Feb, and Mar will be extremely important to the success of this major project undertaken by our Branch.  Part of this process includes a Notice of Motion which will have to be conducted with your full support of ensuring our Branch membership chairman has your updated contact information (address, phone #, and email) which will be a vitally important aspect. 
As I reported at our last General meeting in December, I will be away on deployment to Cozumel for the next 3 months returning in early April.  Comrade Dave will be acting in my stead and I’m sure you will provide him the same outstanding support I’ve been fortunate to have experienced thus far.  Rest assured I will represent our Branch proudly during my deployment and will be thinking of all of you often as I patrol the pools and beaches in this foreign land.  Hopefully our paths will cross as quite a few of you Comrades intend on Cruise landings and attacks in this hostile Isle and I will certainly look forward to these sojourns by you and will appreciate the smiles and comfort of those so fortunate knowing these ports were properly vetted in advance.  For those unfortunate souls coming to this Isle to brave the elements and steamy environment don’t hesitate in contacting me via email at elcaza51@gmail.com so I could undertake any necessary recce to assist during your short deployments. 
I once again I would like to thank all of you for your outstanding support in 2019 not only to myself, but also my fellow and your Executive representatives.  I know it’s early in a New Year and elections are a few months away yet, however; it’s not too early to think of considering in participating as a member of the Branch Executive.  It is not a daunting experience and can be quite rewarding which has individual benefits in learning and understanding the In’s and Out’s on the functioning of the Legion.  Even though all positions are volunteer positions, having new Comrades undertaking these roles not only benefits the Branch with new ideas and enthusiasm it enables the Branch to grow with new perspectives.  It also, gives relief to those who have been active for some time and experiencing burnout.  So I encourage those considering to participate and offering their support to seek sage advice from current members of the Executive. 
In closing, I would like to welcome Nicole Aris on behalf of the Branch on becoming a bartender.  I’m sure you will provide her the support and comradeship along with the rest of our Bartending Staff lead by our unreplaceable Kinger, who hopefully will see things more clearly after his eyes are adjusted properly.   All the best to all going forward,
  
Grmmpy
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Next Clinics:  

January  2nd and 16th
A registered nurse will: Assess the condition of your feet;

                                           Reduce corns and calluses;

                                           Trim and file nails;

                                           Reduce thick nails;   

                                          Treat ingrown toenails.

For appointments or information call; Dawn Pears RN at (226) 345-5114 or dpears64@gmail.com
Appointments are approx. 30 minutes with the first appointment being usually 1 hour.

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE. DVA Provider for VIP program.

Please allow at least 24 hours notice for cancellations. Thank You.   
News from the Colour Party
On Saturday, December 14th we once again led the Essex Santa Clause Parade!  There were 7 of us and we wore our Santa hats.  We put our Legion ‘front and centre’ and were proud and honoured, once again receiving much applause along the way!  Thank you, Doug Benson for helping us out.

This completes a very busy 2 months of Legion engagements.  We will now take a much deserved rest, barring any Legion funeral services, which we would rather not plan on doing.

Wishing all Legion members a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous New Year!!

Ron Wijngaarden

Commander

Br. 201 Colour Party
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

LEGION SPORTS
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We have 3 teams qualify for District Crib in Wallaceburg

   #1 Dave Jubinville- Craig Aris- Ken Mahaney- Brian Caza

   #2 Rob Pickle- Dave Hermann- Marlin Adams- Bill Storie

   #3 Brian Logan- Jim Pickle- Rudy Wey- Linda Higgins

In Euchre we have 2 teams qualify for District Euchre in Amherstburg

   #1 Rick Watson- Barry Bellaire- Ron Ferriss- Darl Howson

   #2 Marc Adams-Isobel Piroski- Shawn Toohey- Doug Pickle

Also in Darts we have 2 teams qualify for District in Corunna

   #1 Randy Neels- Mike Neels- Todd Kerr- Nick Levy

   #2 Chris Fowler- Vince Iacobini- Bill Moffat- Joe Schmidt

   1 Team & 1 Double in Sr Darts in Wallaceburg

   Art Brown- Gayle Brown- Randy Neels- Mike Neels

Rick Watson

CANTEEN

Crystal and her Crew continue to supply the best Burgers in town on Wednesdays.

Friday meals are doing very well, with the help of the Fish Meals with Mark Manherz and Grumpys’ crews. I fill in other weeks with different meals including Broasted Chicken which seems to be a Big Hit. Rachel and Crew did Pork Loin also.. 

Rick Watson

MEAT DRAW
Thanks to Nicky Gray and Lynn Van Belle for filling in while I was sick.
Linda Higgins

BINGO

Woodlsee Nursing Home residents will visit the branch January 27th.
Linda Higgins

* * * * ** * * * *
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Est. 1944

Ladies Auxiliary Meets on the 2nd Thursday of every month.

Join us on Thursday, January 9, 2020 at 7:30 p.m.

New members are always welcome.  

To become a new member please contact

Edith Kettles at 519-992-8512
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To all the ladies who worked with me on meat pies from March 2016 to April 2019.   
We also did 4 Friday Night Canteens.  We made a profit of $9,199.52.

It was my privilege to have worked with all of you.  

I am still working for the Legion, doing my job on Poppy’s and Funeral Luncheons.

Ruth Martin
     January 2020
    Sunday      Monday      Tuesday      Wednesday   Thursday        Friday        Saturday
	
	
	
	 1
Exec. Mtg.
NO Burgers
	2
 Foot Care Clinic[image: image12.png]



	3
Perch

	4
Meat Draw



	5
	6

	7

	8
General Mtg.

Burgers
	9
Ladies Mtg

7:30
	10
Broasted
Chicken
	11 Meat Draw


	12

	13
	174

	15
Burgers
	16
Foot Care
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	17
Perch
	18
Meat Draw

	19
	20

	21

	22
Burgers
	23
Darts 7 pm
	24
??
	25
Meat Draw

	26

	27

	
	29
Burgers
	30
	31
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